
 Woodthorpe Primary School 
Headteacher: Mr James McGann 

 

Chair of Governors: Mrs Amanda Atkins 
 

 

Our school is a happy, exciting and caring community in which each child thrives. 

 

Breakfast Club (7.50-8.50am) £3/session £2.50/siblings contact school office for further 

details. 

After School Club (3.15-5.45pm) £6.70/session £5.70/sibling. Must pre-book. Contact Maria 

Quinn 07749 557929. 

Childminders - There are a number of local Childminders that can offer childcare before, 

during and after school hours. A list of local Childminders is available from the school office. 

For further details contact York Family Information Service 01904 554444 

Our school is a happy, exciting and caring community in which each child thrives. 

 

 
 

 
 

Friday 21st July 2022 

As always – thank you for your continued support throughout the past year, your kind words and support 
have been very much appreciated by everyone within school. Looking through the comments that parents 
have made on school reports is always a pleasure and reading that 100% of parents who answered the 
survey would recommend us to other parents is so positive. 

When we return in September we will have a few new members of staff – we will also have two teachers 
with new names! Miss Taylor and Miss Burns both get married over the summer. Miss Taylor will return as 
Mrs Grason-Taylor and Miss Burns as Mrs Everson. 

We hope that everyone has a lovely summer holiday and we look forward to seeing everyone back for the 
new year on the 7th September. 

Attendance 

Thank you to parents for supporting your child’s attendance and 

punctuality during another difficult school year.  

At Woodthorpe we are very keen to ensure that all children attend 

school regularly and we expect children’s attendance to be 95% or 

above wherever possible. As you are aware, it is important for your 

child’s friendships and academic progress that they are in school 

and don’t miss chunks of learning time. 

From September, we will be monitoring attendance and punctuality 

weekly. Emails will be sent out to parent’s informing you if your child drops into the persistent absentee 

category (less than 90% attendance) and support will be provided to families if needed to make 

improvements.  

Holidays during term time will be unauthorised and fines will be issued by the Local Authority.  

Dental or any other appointments should be made ideally before or after school where possible. Evidence of 

the appointment may be asked for.  

From September, now we are hopefully past Covid times, we can work together to make Woodthorpe’s 

attendance the best it can be!   

Woodthorpe Primary School Summer Fair – 14th July 
2022 

We just wanted to say an enormous thank you for your 
support with this year’s summer fair. We were thrilled to 
see everybody and felt so proud of the community spirit 
displayed by all.  
With your help, through sales and donations, we 
managed to raise over £1000! This money will go directly 
into our school funds to be able to purchase more books 
and guided reading texts for our children. 
Thank you so much! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 



Nursery  

We graduated from Ducklings Nursery… 
We are having a wonderful week celebrating our time in Nursery. It has been a very special year, filled with friendships, laughter, learning 
and fun! We have grown and developed so much and our teachers are filled with pride and love for us and everything we have achieved 
this year. As part of our celebrations, we had a yummy picnic with jam sandwiches and homemade rocky road! Later in the week,  we are 

going to make our own pizzas (requested by Arthur), eat cake (requested by Lyla) and have a big party (requested by everyone!) Today, 
the children who are moving up to Reception each had a turn wearing the special graduation cap and we took a lovely photo for  our grown-

ups at home to keep and treasure forever.  

 

Shout outs 
What an amazing year we have had together boys and girls! Thank you so much to each and every one of you for making our year so 

magical. We would like to wish you all a very beautiful summer and congratulate you on such a super start at Woodthorpe Primary School! 

 

 
 



Reception  

Our trip to Askham Bryan Wildlife and Conservation Park 
 

Last week, Reception enjoyed a fun packed day at Askham Bryan Wildlife and Conservation Park. Reception were very excited for their first ever 

school trip and had such a great time! Our morning started with an exciting journey on a double decker bus. When arriving at the park, we enjoyed 
so many different activities. We all took part in a workshop all about habitats and adaptations. During the workshop we explored many habitats and 
thought about the features of each. The staff at Askham Bryan were blown away with our knowledge! We explored the main centre including the 

reptile room where we saw many creatures and we went on a big adventure around the park.  
We saw so many different animals from meerkats to armadillos! 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

Music 
 

In music, we have been learning all about Makaton signs, how these can be used to help communicate meaning as well as 
practising adding actions to our own songs. We have also learnt some key music terminology: ‘tempo’ and ‘pitch’. Reception have 
loved listening to music with different tempos and exploring this by pretending to be different animals, some that move quickly and 
others that move slowly. We have also enjoyed performing a song using scarves to demonstrate how the pitch of music changes. 
Reception were amazing at waving our scarves high in the air when the pitch went up and moving our scarves down to the ground 
when the pitch changed to a lower sound. We have loved creating our very own performances on our stage outside too! 

Shout outs - Reception 

A huge shout out to all of Reception!  
We have had such a wonderful year where we have played, had fun and learnt so much. It has been fantastic to watch you all blossom in 

confidence, learn new things and make lots of friends. 
 What a brilliant first year of school. We are so proud of each and every one of you - well done Reception! 

 
 



Year 1  

Year 1 visit to Burnby Hall 
As our plants unit in science came to an end, 

we visited Burnby Hall in Pocklington to 
consolidate our learning. When we arrived, we 

first enjoyed some ice lollies to help us cool 
down! We then began our magical journey 

through the gardens, ending with the reveal of 
the beautiful lake. We were so excited to 
discover that Burnby hall has one of the 

largest collections of water lilies in Europe! We     
spent some time sketching the key 

parts of a water lily before moving on to 
feeding the fish. The fish were 

extremely hungry and almost kept 
jumping out of the water! We then 

discovered the ‘stumpery’ which is a 
garden constructed using upturned 

roots of large trees. We enjoyed 
spotting the different faces carved into 
the roots! The day came to an end with 
a play in the play park in the sunshine! 

Year 1 - Art - Drawing lines  

This week, we have become artists as we learnt how to draw using a range of different types of lines!  We looked at 
the work of Bridget Riley who uses different coloured lines to create optical illusions. We were inspired to create our 

own Riley inspired piece by using string, chalk and black card. When we put our creations together to create our very 
own piece of collaborative art. We think the finished design looked really impressive! We then incorporated our new 

line work techniques as we delved into the world of observational drawing. We selected different items to draw using a 
range of different techniques such as cross hatching, to add shading. We found it really tricky trying to keep our pencil 

on the paper! 

  

Shout outs Kingfisher  Shout outs Hummingbird  

I just wanted to say a huge thank you to the whole of 
Kingfishers for being such a fantastic class! I have 
thoroughly enjoyed the teaching year and all the 
memories we have created. You all have such a special 
place in my heart, keep reaching for the stars because 
you are all amazing! 

Hummingbirds, we have had 
the best year ever! Thank 
you for all being amazing. 
You have all worked so hard 
and I am so proud of every 
single one of you! I hope you 
all have a wonderful Summer 
and make lots of wonderful 
memories! 

 

 



Year 2  

Amazing Art!  
Year 2 have loved completing different art activities this last week where they have been exploring how 
bodies and faces are portrayed in art. They have looked at a number of different artists, used their bodies 
to form shapes, created collages of faces and drawn portraits in the style of Julian Opie (a contemporary 
British artist).  
The children loved taking inspiration from decorated skulls in different cultures, tracing an image of a skull 
and then decorating it using pastels or chalks and creating a pattern of their choice.  

 

 
 

Horrible Histories- Harald Hardrada  
We have loved learning about The Last Great Viking- 
Harald Hardrada this week. We now know so many facts: 
what kind of ruler he was, how he travelled to England 
and how he died in the Battle of Stamford Bridge. Our 
favourite fact was that Hardrada means ‘hard ruler’. 

 
 

Afternoon Tea 
As a reward for winning the school jubilee dance 
competition Year 2 enjoyed their celebration of a 
delicious afternoon tea. The children loved having time to 
talk to their friends whilst enjoying some fruit scones with 
jam and cream, cakes and biscuits. It was the perfect end 
to a fabulous year.   
 

         

         

Shout outs Finch Shout outs Robin 

It is impossible to think of just one person this week, so 
this is a BIG shout out to you ALL!  
Every single one of you is truly AMAZING and I’ve had 
such a fantastic year with you all. You’re all unique and 
have such wonderful personalities that you’ve made our 
classroom a joy to be in and a happy place too! I hope 
you all have a wonderful summer and enjoy a well-
deserved rest with your families.  

My shout out this week goes to every single member of 
Robin class who have had the most incredible year! 
Every single one of you have made me so proud and you 
have all put a huge smile on my face with how hard you 
work and your fantastic personalities which have all 
grown and shone throughout the year. Thank you for 
making our classroom a loving, special and magical place 
to be this year. Have a super summer!  

 



Year 3  

Rainbows of hope 
To finish our PSHE topic, we looked at how we have 

changed over the year and what we are looking forward 
to in the future. We painted our own rainbows and wrote 

things that we are excited and worried about for the 
future. 

Maths - 3D shapes  
Within maths this week we have been focusing on the 
topic ‘shape’. We challenged ourselves by learning all 
about the properties of 3D shapes and actually making 
them ourselves using lollipop sticks - ensuring they all 
have the correct amount of faces, vertices and edges! 

 

DT - What’s Cookin’? 
 Year 3 have had so much fun this week learning about the seasonable fruit and vegetables and how the different 

coloured fruit and veg all have different health benefits. Once we were filled with lots of knowledge and facts, we had 
a go at designing and cooking our very own healthy skewers and tarts. They were absolutely deeeeelicious! 

  

Shout outs - Woodpeckers Shout outs - Magpies 

This is a shout out to all of Woodpecker class. This is our 
final week together as a Woodpecker class and I will 
truly miss each and every one of your faces next year! 
You have worked incredibly hard and I have been so 
proud of all of your progress! I hope you all have such a 
wonderful summer! Good luck everybody for Year 4!   

A HUGE shout out to all the Magpie class this year. You 
have all worked incredibly hard and I have loved seeing all 
of your happy faces every day. I have no doubt you will all 
thrive in Year 4 and make your new teachers proud. Have 
a great summer.  

 

 

 



Year 4  

Horrible Histories Day 
In Year 4 this week, we held a Horrible Histories day! We 

were given the task of researching Margaret Clitherow 
who was part of our very gruesome historical past. By 
writing a newspaper report to summarise the day that 
she was brutally murdered, we have learnt so much 
about her life. We have also created some fantastic 

artwork to accompany our pieces of writing.  

 

Samba Music  
This week, we have been learning about Samba music. 

We started by clapping different beats and we then moved 
on to using different musical instruments to play rhythms 
off the beat. We worked in groups to learn a rhythm and 

then worked on playing them all together at the same 
time.   

 

Baking for the School Fair  
 Year 4 had a fantastic time this week baking for the school fair. We had a professional chef come in and teach us 

how to bake and decorate our cakes. We learnt how to use piping bags to create neat icing on the top. We then got to 
create our own packaging for us to take home a bun. Impressively, every single one of the buns sold at the fair!  

 

 

Shout outs - Owl Shout outs - Osprey  

A great big shout out to the whole of Owl class! You 
have all blown me away this year with your positive 

attitudes, determination and willingness to succeed. I am 
so incredibly proud of the fantastic and mature 

individuals that you have all blossomed into throughout 
the year and the incredible progress that each and every 
single one of you has made. I have adored teaching you 

and I cannot wait to see how your journey progresses 
into year 5! Well done, Owls, thank you for being such 

superstars! 

A huge well done to the whole of Osprey Class! You have 
worked incredibly hard over the year and we are so proud 
of you and the progress you have made. We hope you all 

have a fantastic summer and know that you will all be 
amazing in year 5. Well done Ospreys!  

 

 



Year 5  

Highwayman artwork 
Year 5 have had a gruesome yet fabulous time learning 
about the infamous highwayman! In English, we have 
written some incredible narrative poems backed up by 
our historical and geographical research. The cherry on 
top of this marvellous experience was creating some 
frightful artwork that shows off everything we have 
learned about York’s notorious villain.  

 

Holi music celebrations 
Fa la la la la la la. Year 5 have been tuning our vocal 
chords and grabbing our percussion instruments as we 
have explored how we can picture music in colour and 
how music influences our emotions. We also created 
some fabulous graphic scores for popular pieces of music. 

 

Forest fun! 
What a week! Year 5 have been cooling down in the forest as the heatwave struck. We had such fun using all of our 
forest school learning to build, climb and explore in our outdoor classroom.  

 

Year 5 – shout out  

Miss Scaife and Miss Dent would like to thank each and every one in Year 5 for making our final year the best year 
yet! Our classrooms have been filled with love, laughter and fun and we will miss each and every one of you as you 

continue on your Woodthorpe journey.  
We are so proud of all the hard work, resilience and determination you have showcased over this year and we know 
the memories we have created will last a lifetime. We wish you all the best of luck and once again thank you for an 

incredible year.  
Thank you Kites and Falcons- you rock!  

 

 

 

 



Year 6  

Horrible Histories Art 
In history, we have thoroughly enjoyed learning about the 
gruesome past of Micklegate Bar and Richard Duke of 
York. Inspired by Kathe Kollwitz (an artist we have been 
studying), we created a piece of art representing the tragic 
fate of the Duke whose head was displayed on the Bar to 
deter traitors. 

Water Fight 
To celebrate the end of our time at Woodthorpe, we had a 
wonderful water fight. There were lots of smiles, laughter 
and games. The children loved getting soaked; however, 

they had more fun wetting their teachers!  
 
 
 

Queen’s Baton Relay 
As part of the Commonwealth Games build up, we were invited to join in with the Queen’s Baton Relay. We had an 

amazing day out at York St John playing fields and were so proud of all of the children who went - they participated well 
with all of the sporting activities and were praised for their sportsmanship by many of the external coaches. It was brilliant 

to see Charlie and Tahlia joining the baton relay - they even made their debut on the radio! 

 
 

Shout outs - Eagles Shout outs - Hawk Shout outs - Harrier 

Charlie W - You have had an amazing 
final year Charlie! Thank you for all of 
your hard work and enthusiasm. It was 
especially lovely to see how excited you 
were last week during the Queen’s Baton 
Relay event we went to. You should be 
so proud of your radio appearance! 

William - You have made so much 
progress this year: I couldn't be 
prouder of you! It was a great 
pleasure to see you flourish and gain 
confidence throughout the year. I am 
also really impressed by your attitude 
towards secondary school and I know 
that you will love it! 

Tahlia - Your Woodthorpe journey 
has been outstanding! I have been 
extremely proud of your 
accomplishments, especially within 
your reading. I am so pleased that 
you have reached 3 million words 
read! Huge congratulations - I know 
you’ve worked very hard! 



Diary Dates 

w/c 18th July Year 6 Leaver’s Week 

22nd July Year 6 leaver’s assembly – 2pm KS2 hall 

22nd July Break up from school 
5th September Teacher training day 

6th September Teacher training day 

7th September Children return to school 
 

PE Kit expectations 

Sport is a core value at Woodthorpe and our PE lessons are a 
really important part of our curriculum. Please make sure your 
child is ready to join in, by ensuring they have the correct PE 
kit with them. Our PE kit consists of the following items: 

 Plain, white t-shirt 
 Black shorts or leggings 
 Trainers or plimsolls 
 Dark coloured jumper and jogging bottoms 

For safety reasons, hair must be tied back and all jewellery 
removed. Your child will be asked to wear spare kit if theirs 
isn’t in line with our school expectations.  
Pictured are examples of our kits for warmer and cooler 
weather throughout the year. 
If you have any questions about PE kit, please do not hesitate 

to speak to a member of our school office. 

Woodthorpe wrap-around care 

We are delighted to be able to offer full wraparound support for our families. This starts from 7.50am and 
continues until 5:45pm daily. Our offer includes care for all of our children, from nursery to year 6. Nursery 
pupils must book wraparound care sessions through the nursery as, due to the childcare funding, they 
receive, the charges are different.   
Breakfast Club: (7.50-8.50am) £4/session £3/siblings.  Children have a wide range of breakfasts and also 

have the chance to play games with their friends or take part in a morning physical activity to really help wake 

them up.  

After School Club (3.15-5.45pm) £8/session £7/sibling. At after school club, children start the session by 

having a snack and completing a 'circle' activity. From this, pupils then have the option to complete activities 

with their friends, take part in physical activities or relax with a book or film.  

If you are interested in our wrap-around care options, please pop into the office and ask for our 

wraparound care administrator, Caroline Young.  

Childminders 

Within our local area there is also a number of Ofsted registered childminders, a full list of these are 

available via the YorOK website: http://www.yor-ok.org.uk/families/Childcare/childcare.htm  

The school also holds an up-to-date list of local childminders who are able to offer 15 and 30 hours care, 
please contact the school directly for this information. 

Support Via the Pupil Premium 

Given the difficult times and changes to people’s circumstances. If you feel that you might be eligible to claim 
‘Pupil Premium’ for your child, we will be able to support you with items such as school uniform, breakfast 
club and daily school meals etc... Please email our school office (admin@woodthorpe.southbank.academy) 
or call in person to discuss 01904 806464. You will need to currently be in receipt of one of the 
following:  

• Universal Credit, (provided you have an annual net earned income of no more than £7,400, as 

assessed by earnings from up to three of your most recent assessment periods)  

• Child Tax Credit, provided you are also not entitled to Working Tax Credit and have an annual 

household gross income that does not exceed £16,190 (as assessed by HMRC)  

http://www.yor-ok.org.uk/families/Childcare/childcare.htm
http://www.yor-ok.org.uk/families/Childcare/childcare.htm
http://www.yor-ok.org.uk/families/Childcare/childcare.htm
http://www.yor-ok.org.uk/families/Childcare/childcare.htm
tel:01904%20806464


• Income Support   

• Income-based Jobseeker’s Allowance   

• Income-related Employment and Support Allowance   

• Support under Part 6 of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999   

• The guarantee element of Pension Credit   

A  run-on of Working Tax Credit – paid for 4 weeks after you stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit 

Digital Parenting   

As a school, we are always keen to promote online safety and would like to share the 
following website – where you can access the latest copy of the Digital Parenting 
magazine and many other additional resources regarding internet safety: 
https://www.vodafone.co.uk/mobile/digital-parenting  
For further information and support, please do not hesitate to contact our school 
office.   

Community notices 

Message for parents of children in Years 4 & 5: 
From September, York High School are running after school recreational football sessions at Energise, in 
conjunction with York City FC Foundation, for any students who may be considering attending York High 
School who are currently in Years 4 or 5. Registration is open now; places are limited and subject to 
availability. 
 

If any children are interested, parents/carers can complete the registration form at the following web address: 

Current Year 5, going into Year 6: https://forms.gle/j98CnoDPrY8y65Aa7 

Current Year 4, going into Year 5: https://forms.gle/ejdMYRYL88xpLSTF9 

 

Alternatively parents/carers can email reception@yorkhigh.southbank.academy with the subject "Year 5 / 6 

Football", or call us, or visit our reception. 

Kind regards, 
York High School 

 

https://www.vodafone.co.uk/mobile/digital-parenting
https://www.vodafone.co.uk/mobile/digital-parenting
https://www.vodafone.co.uk/mobile/digital-parenting
https://www.vodafone.co.uk/mobile/digital-parenting
https://forms.gle/j98CnoDPrY8y65Aa7
https://forms.gle/ejdMYRYL88xpLSTF9


 

 

 



 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 


